Nicole Gaudette

From: Angie Moreau

Sent: Monday, March 23, 2020 11:09 AM

To: Nicole Gaudette

FW: File # CAO19-015 Comments **Subject:**

Hi Nicole,

This came into the epermittech inbox.

Hope you are doing well and staying healthy!

Angie

Angie Moreau

Permit Technician

City of Mercer Island - Community Planning & Development

206.275.7727 | mercergov.org/CPD |



Due to the COVID-19 outbreak, Community Planning and Development has modified our operations. City Hall and the Permit Center are closed to the public. Most staff are telecommuting and planning and permit services will be continuing via remote operations. In-person Over-the-Counter Permit services have been suspended; for more information about how to obtain these permits electronically, click here. Pre-construction and pre-application meetings will be conducted via phone or video conference. Most inspection services are continuing at this time, with many inspections conducted via video. Staff can be contacted by email or phone using their regular office number - phone lines are set up to forward calls to remote offices. For general customer support, please contact us by phone or email at 206-275-7605 or epermittech@mercergov.org during the hours of 8:30am to 4pm, Monday through Friday.

Notice: Emails and attachments may be subject to disclosure pursuant to the Public Records Act (chapter 42.56 RCW)

From: CYNTHIA PETERSON <dcptugboat@me.com>

Sent: Monday, March 23, 2020 10:21 AM

To: ePermit Tech <epermit.tech@mercergov.org>

Subject: File # CAO19-015 Comments

To the Community & Development Board/City of Mercer Island:

I wish to comment on File # CAO19-015/ Permit Type III

Have you visited this proposed site? Removal of Trees, many native maples, an 150 year old Douglas Fir in order to put through a drive to a lot that will not only compromise a steep slope but also take out a stand of old growth firs that currently support Eagle Nesting. To cut into the slope above the existing homes in order to widen a road and compromise drainage is a very poor and

expensive choice when this lot can be accessed from the neighborhood below with much less disruption. Have you explored this?

The trees on this lot that is proposed for future development are a rare stand of firs left in our community. This trail is used daily by many citizens. These trees support eagle nesting (I can send photos). I would ask the city to consider the less intrusive access to this building lot AND for the city to have the tree removal and impact closely monitored by both soil engineers and wildlife agency.

Do not let this permit slip through the system without very careful due diligence and impact from surrounding community. I expect more than a sign posted to alert surrounding neighbors of the intention of this construction. I have lived in this neighborhood and on this Island for 64 years. We have precious little left of our natural habitat. I expect the city to consider this proposed development carefully. Sincerely, Cindy Peterson 206 669 3001 3875 West Mercer Way